Approved Minutes of the City of Dighton Regular Council Meeting held on September 9, 2024

Mayor Annita Lorimor called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm. Those present included: Councilmembers: Janet Shapland, Erik Steffens, Austin Bretz, Craig Doris and Marlene Rupp. Also present were Attorney Dale Pike, Sheriff Ridley, Steve Porter, Darren Prince, Casey Venters, Kent Shull, Superintendent Craig Collins and City Clerk Nicole Strobel.

Councilman Craig Doris made the motion to approve agenda, Councilman Austin Bretz seconded, yeas by all, motion carried.

Casey Venters met with the council about utilities for the new grocery store and needing water meter moved. Superintendent Craig Collins stated the cost would be \$1426.77 for a one-inch water meter. Councilman Craig Doris made the motion to help the grocery store move the water meter and to wave the cost, Councilman Austin Bretz seconded, yeas by Erik, Janet, Marlene sustained, motion carried.

Steve Porter with KMEA reported that he has been talking with Casey Venters on details for electric hook up for the new grocery store. Also, they will be removing some of the old light poles around that area. Steve reported still waiting on more information on the waiver for the street light grant.

Fire Chief Craig Collins reported that they have started switching from the old system to the new system.

Superintendent Craig Collins reported that well #12 has been repaired. The city crew is done working on bulb-outs for this year.

Craig stated that the park has been leveled around the edges for sprinkler system. Discussion was held on the Historic Heritage Hotel. There is still a cease-and-desist order on it by the Fire Marshall.

Nikki asked the council if they wanted to sponsor the money dig during the Halloween activities again this year. The consensus was to have the money dig again this year at the same location. Nikki said she would get containers out for donations for the money dig.

Discussion was held on the charges for extra trash carts that were on the last billing.

Councilwoman Janet Shapland reported that she had been contacted by 4-Her's wanting to know if there was anything they could do for community services. Janet suggested picking up branches, etc. in the park.

Erik Steffens reported that he had a call about city employees not wearing safety equipment while working in the streets. Erik reported that he had talked to Craig about this.

Discussion was had about possibly over-seeding the park after sprinklers are installed.

Councilman Erik Steffens made the motion to amend the agenda moving B. Applications to an Executive session after new business, Councilman Austin Bretz seconded, yeas by all, motion carried.

Discussion was had about Municipal tickets and will be tabled until the December 2024 city council meeting. Darren Prince with KMEA went over a power point presentation about distributed generation. Further discussion will be held at the October city council meeting.

Discussion was held regarding the registration application for golf carts and work-site/micro-utility trucks. Consensus was to change the information on the registration applications.

Superintendent reported that they need a new mower. Councilman Craig Doris made the motion to purchase a Hustler Super-Z 72" riding mower from Better Built Trailers for \$13,415.00 and to put the old mower on purple wave, Councilwoman Janet Shapland seconded, yeas by all, motion carried.

Councilman Erik Steffens made the motion to go into executive session pertaining to non-elected personnel the open meeting will resume in 30 minutes at 7:45 pm, Councilman Austin Bretz seconded, yeas by all, motion carried.

Councilwoman Janet Shapland made the motion to approve the bills as presented, Councilman Austin Bretz seconded, yeas by all, motion carried.

Councilman Craig Doris made the motion to adjourn, Councilman Austin Bretz seconded, yeas by all, motion carried. The meeting adjourned at 7:47 pm.

Annita Lorimor, Mayor	Nicole Strobel, City Clerk		